Immanuel Lutheran School Home of the Eagles



417 High Ave. P.O. Box 448 Gaylord, MN 55334 507-237-2804

The school day begins at 8:25am and ends at 3:25pm

Lunch Menu: January 14-18, 2019

Monday- Spanish rice hot dish, lettuce/spinach, green beans, peach sauce, hot buttered bread, milk

Tuesday-Meat loaf, baked potatoes, corn, banana, butter/jelly sandwich, milk

Wednesday- Hot turkey, bun, peas, cauliflower, mandarin oranges, milk

Thursday- French toast, sausage patties, squash, broccoli, applesauce, milk

Friday- Crunchy taco cups, refried beans, carrots, cuties, plain bread, milk

COOKIE DAY

ILS Calendar

Jan. 13- Ring & Sing at Immanuel, 8:40 am

Jan. 14 - Basketball game at Immanuel, Mankato

Jan. 16 - LAST VETERAN'S CHAPEL OFFERING

Jan. 17- Basketball game at Hutchinson

Jan. 18- End of 2nd Quarter

Jan. 21- Bring a Friend to School Day

Jan. 22- Away Game at Nicollet

Ian. 24- Home Game with St. Peter

Jan. 25- SCIENCE MUSEUM ASSEMBLY

Jan. 27-Feb. 1: National Lutheran Schools Week

Chapel

The Concordia Military Project has now risen to \$563.88 with this week's offering of \$25.54. **NEXT WEEK, JAN. 16**TH **WILL BE THE LAST OFFERING. WILL WE MAKE IT TO \$600.00????**

Newsletter

No. 16, January 11, 2019 "God is our refuge & strength, a very present help in trouble."

www.ilsgaylord.org

From the Principal's Office

Please join us for Ring and Sing Sunday this week. Students begin upstairs at 8:40 and will return to parents after we sing. Following church the Men's Club is hosting their annual Pancake breakfast and we hope you can join us.

Watch for information coming next week about National Lutheran Schools Week, Jan. 27-Feb. 1. The committee has many fun things planned and we will help the Guatemala team with our mission project.

Do you shop at KwikTrip? They have a 15% rebate this month as a bonus due to the discontinuation of the Milk Moola program in March. If you would like to order KwikTrip cards let the office know Monday! Please send in your milk caps soon to be redeemed. Remember SCRIP orders are the 10th of each month.

Classroom News

Mrs. Selle's News: PreK 3 & Toddlers:

You...are God's temple. 1 Corinthians 3:16 was our memory verse this week. The children practice saying this verse over and over. Throughout our time I would ask what is our memory verse? The children responded well. We talked about the importance of healthy eating, brushing our teeth and taking care of our bodies. The children made toothbrush holder cups that have the memory verse on them. We read a story about Daniel and his three friends who ate vegetables and drank water. Daniel and his friends were stronger than all the other young men. The children also worked on

sorting colors, counting and recognizing letters in their names. We are learning to use our manners more each day and talking about our feelings when we're happy, mad, scared, excited and more.

Anchored in Christ, Mrs. Selle

Mrs. Bernau's News: PreK-4

Sometimes as children grow they cannot wrap their minds around the fact that Jesus grew up each day just like they are growing. This week we worked with two stories: When Jesus grew up and went to the temple and the miracle of raising Jairus's daughter. Our letter for the week was "Ll". In our group time the children are making the connection that letters make words and words make sentences. We are working a lot with number identification, counting items, and matching them with a number. They are also comparing kinds of clothes worn in the winter with those worn in the summer.

Jesus is the Light of the world!

Mrs. Bernau

Mrs. Heine's News-Kindergarten:

The kindergarten class is working with the older children to learn the song "Someone Special" to sing in church this Sunday, January 13. They are finding they can follow along with the printed text quite well and can read many of the words in the song. The kindergarten, 1st, and 2nd graders will be singing verse 3 together on Sunday. We are working on our first two books, Sam and Puff, and Hop on Pop, and we are also learning to read and write sentences. In math we continue to perfect our number writing and add to our knowledge of money and telling time. We're enjoying reviewing the Christmas and Epiphany Bible stories, and we are reading about snow.

In Christ, Mrs. Heine

Miss Goltermann's News: Gr. 1-2

This week we have started a new book for Bible Story. Our stories will show us how God reveals Himself in miraculous ways. We began our book with Elijah, King Ahab, and Baal. We are also working on words for our song on Sunday. We began working on our first book report for the year. Reports are due on January 18th. We also have been working on the sequencing of story events, proper nouns, and statements. This week both classes have started to do Daily Oral Language activities. This helps us to see what skills are learned, and which

ones need to be reviewed. Second grade has also started double-digit addition. In art we are having fun decorating our hall for winter. Stop by and see!

In Christ, Miss Golterman

Miss Wenninger: Gr. 3-4:

I pray you all had a blessed Christmas break. It is refreshing to be in the classroom working with the students again! We have filled our week with reading and math tests along with our "regular" classes. Third grade has started multiplying by 7s and are excited to continue challenging themselves with other math facts. Fourth grade has been learning how to subtract with more than three digits. In physical education class we rolled two giant dice and followed a workout program together. I hope the students have been showing you their new and developing talents at home with their recorders. Next Tuesday students will need to bring a pair of headphones to class (if they haven't already) for a whole - class testing activity. Book orders are due January 15thl You can order by returning the flyer to me with a check made out to Scholastic, or by ordering online. Our class code is TWCYB,

In His Strength, Miss Wenninger

Mrs. Scharf's News: Gr.5-8:

After our two days last week, I told the students that they were just a warm-up for the full week this week! (There MAY have been a few groans!) © But, it is good to be back in the school routine after a break. The 5/6th history class is studying the plains states now. These include Minnesota. We will be studying Minnesota history and geography in more detail during the 4th quarter. The 7/8 graders started a unit on Greece. We also started new literature books after Christmas. Both are fantasy: Gregor the Overlander (7/8) and The Castle in the Attic (5/6). Both groups are enjoying the adventures, especially when the fantasy part starts! The 6th graders are noticing that their math lessons are pretty easy right now, because they are applying lots of things about fractions and decimals that they already know! The 5th graders are learning more and more about fractions. We are finishing up our art unit on paper, and this week they are making monsters! Check them out in the hallway soon!

Relying on God's strength, Mrs. Scharf